    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                                                            June 13, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 7:05 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Monica Rozier, Chris Basler and Brandon Shortt. Also, attending the meeting was Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald, and Mike Wittu.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved with a motion from Brandon Shortt, seconded by Chris Basler.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Monica Rozier.  The motion was approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed.  Notices were sent Wednesday, 06/07/17.
Mayor Monia reported that he checked the storm drain inlet at the entrance to Clement Road. The City had received a report that drainage was a problem in the heavy rain. He originally thought that the drain went down Highway 61 in front of Dew Drop but found it goes across Highway 61. The pipe is clear and is of adequate size. There should be no issues with normal rain fall. The Mayor was hoping to nominate John Schweigert to serve as Alderman – Ward 1 to serve in place of Christopher Bauman until the election in April 2018. He was unavailable due to a work conflict but will attend the July meeting. The Council will vote on the issue at that time.
Mike Wittu took the floor to inquire as to the Board’s satisfaction with the Facebook page and Website. Everyone is very pleased with the content and response from Citizens.

The Aerial Main repair project has not commenced at this time. Clerk Randoll contacted Doug Rothweiler with Thompson immediately after the May meeting. It has been found that approximately 150 feet of the aerial main in the vicinity of Sunset Ridge and Angeline Drive is going to have to be completely replaced. It will not withstand the sandblasting process. They are coordinating with Keith Kuehn from T. Drury Contracting and John Lurk to move forward with the project. Mayor Monia would like for Clerk Randoll to contact Thompson about starting work on the aerial main that is not in need of repair. Clerk Randoll will follow up.
The motors on both Rotors have been replaced and are working well. Mayor Monia plans to have one of the old motors repaired to keep on site in case this happens again in the future. He would like for Clerk Randoll to contact Ron Berkbuegler and have him run Rotor #2 and get DO levels while the temperatures are 90 plus. Clerk Randoll will follow up.
The Bader Lane widening project is complete and residents seem to be pleased. This was the last important project for Alderman Ralph Drury.

The family of Alderman Drury has been consulted and the City is going to commission a plaque similar to one the teachers at St. Agnes had placed outside the school office. Clerk Randoll will coordinate with the family.

Clerk Randoll reported that she was contacted about trees inhibiting vision on the West side of Enterprise Drive at Love’s. This is a MODOT issue. A resident on Clement Road called with concerns about cars travelling at excessive speed. Traffic is heavy on that City Street and there are many children in the area. There is no way to enforce a speed limit since the City has no law enforcement. County Sheriffs cannot enforce restrictions on City Streets. If the City were to go down the road of hiring law enforcement, cost would be prohibitively expensive. Alderman Shortt also reported that he has been contacted regarding the speed limit on Highway 61 whether it has been changed recently. It was previously lowered in City Limits from the Fire Station to the southern City Limit. During this discussion, it was decided that the problem was due to the fact that the sign at the northern line was taken down during construction of the entrance to the future Community Center building. This caused some confusion which should be cleared when the sign is reinstalled. 
Clerk Randoll is still trying to resolve the issue of non-compliance with DNR due to the fact there is no backup water operator under contract. The issue should be resolved soon and the Mayor will assist if necessary. There was a Sanitary Sewer Overflow inspection conducted by the Missouri DNR on May 31, 2017. The City was found to be in compliance with the Missouri Clean Water Law and Missouri State Operating Permit #MO-0097110.

The meeting went into closed session at 7:40 PM for a personnel issue.

Alderman Monica Rozier made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:50 PM, seconded by Chris Basler. 
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